


In 1994, Subutex was granted an Orphan Drug Designation on the basis of the cost recovery 
criteria-because at the time it was anticipated that buprenorphine would only be used in 
methadone clinics, which would limit the number of patients that received buprenorphine and 
the ability of the manufacturer to recover development and marketing costs. However, following 
subsequent changes in law, buprenorphine was allowed to be furnished in outpatient settings, 
which greatly expanded the scope of patients who can receive buprenorphine. Therefore, it is 
highly unlikely that buprenorphine would meet either of the qualifications for an Orphan Drug 
Designation today. 

At a time when prescription drug costs are stretching household budgets and the opioid epidemic 
is still devastating communities across the country, I am concerned that granting orphan drug 
exclusivity for Sublocade could put access to promising developments in MAT out of reach for 
patients with opioid use disorder and limit treatment options. The circumstances in the case of 
Sublocade also raise broader questions about Orphan Drug Designations. To help address these 
concerns, I request answers to the following questions: 

1. Does FDA have any processes for measuring whether drugs that obtain Orphan Drug
Designations based on the "cost recovery" criteria ultimately achieve substantial sales
revenue?

2. Are there revisions to the Orphan Drug Act that Congress could establish to help ensure
that orphan drugs that meet the "cost recovery" criteria at the time of designation are not
entitled to later obtain additional Orphan Drug Designations if the drug has already
achieved significant sales revenue?

I appreciate your ongoing commitment to ensuring that communities across the country have 
access to affordable options for treatment of opioid use disorder. Your attention to this issue will 
help ensure that patients are not barred from accessing new and effective forms of opioid use 
disorder treatment due to the high cost of the drugs. Should your staff have any questions 
regarding this inquiry, please do not hesitate to contact

Sincerely, 

� 
Jeanne Shaheen 
United States Senator 
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